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New Directors Elected

Because of a mandate passed at the March 23
general meeting, increasing the makeup of the board from
7 to 11 members, a special election was held June 8.

New directors elected are: Eli McCowan, Boyd
Collins, April Trocki and Max Hardy. They will serve for
one year until the next UAD Conference, slated for June
2003.

Here are thumbnail sketches of the new board
members:

Boyd Collins is a native
Utahn, having grown up
in Roosevelt.
He attended
Utah School
for the Deaf,
graduating in
; 1956. After
ﬁ“ a couple of
#N months at

Company, he worked for Ajax Laundry Press
for three years in assembly. His longest
employment was with P_.LE., where he worked
for more than 31 years as a dockworker and
operated a forklift. He is married to Gloria
and has two adult stepchildren and a
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Lake City, Utah. She
supervises programs in
hard of hearing, adult
community education,
youth and family; also
supervises temporary
full-/part-time employees
and volunteers. In the
last two years before
assuming her job as
Programs Manager, she
was employed with
DSDHH as Youth and Family Program Specialist, planning
~and implementing
activities for very
young to college
age people. Eli has
a Bachelor of Arts
degree from
Gallaudet University
in Social Work and
¢ has volunteered in
* various fields for 30
years. She moved
« to Utah two and half
: years ago after
¢ living in the Midwest
; and East for many
= years.

DEAF CENTER ALONE!".

www.uad.org/lobby.htm.

TO SAY “NO!”

grandchild.

Max Hardy is also a native Utahn. His hometown while
growing up was Bountiful. He attended Utah School for
the Deaf and upon graduation in 1956, went to work for
Deseret Printing as a color pressman. He was with the
company for 37 years. He
is married to Donna May,
and between the two of
them, have eight adult
children and 15
grandchildren.

Eleanor 'Eli' McCowan
enjoys her job as
- Programs Manager with
the Division of Services to
the Deaf and Hard of
Hearing (DSDHH) in Salt

;38 f
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April Trocki grew up in
Augusta, Maine and
attended mainstream
classes in public schools
with aid of Cued speech.
During her senior year, she
met her future husband,
Andy, who taught her ASL.
_ She graduated from Cony
. High School in 1995, then
. went on to attend NTID/RIT
for two years. She plans to
attend Salt Lake Community College this fall with the goal
of obtaining her BA degree in business. She is currently
state director of the Miss Deaf Utah Pageant. She is very
much involved in the deaf community, and is on the Utah
Athletic Club of the Deaf board of trustees. She enjoys
camping, meeting different kinds of people and relaxing at
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UAD Board of Directors

Board Chairman: Robert Kerr
President: Ron Nelson
Vice-President: Clay Crye
Secretary: Valerie Kinney
Treasurer: Peter Green
At-Large: Boyd Collins
At-Large: Max Hardy
At-Large: Eli McCowan
At-Large: Dennis Platt
At-Large: April Trocki

(Board members’ TTY numbers/fax numbers
/email addresses can be found in the Utah
I'TY Directory or at the UAD Bulletin website)

Editorial Staff

Ron Nelson & Kristi Mortensen, Co-Editors
1115 Sunnyside Ave
Salt Lake City, UT 84102-3725
TTY : 1-801-582-6788 FAX: 1-801-582-7510
uadbulletin@aol.com

Reporters:

Cleo Peterson, TTY: 1-801- 773-1791
Valerie Kinney, Email: kinneyv@uvii.com
Jean Nelson, TTY: 1-801-479-4576
Email: njean6.ut@netzero.net
Merilee Swain,

Email: smswain@xmission.com
Dixie Lee O'Brien, TTY/FAX: (435) 787-4237
Email: uad_bobo@juno.com

UAD Book Store

Pete Green at UCCD
5709 South 1500 West
Taylorsville, UT 84123
Office phone (801) 288-2159 TTY
Home phone (801) 943-1944 TTY (appt only)
Fax: (801) 288-9899
Relay Service: (888) 735-5906
(ask for (801) 288-2159 or (801) 943-1944)
Email: uadbookstore@sisna.com

Book Store Hours
Tuesday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Wednesday - 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.
Thursday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Friday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

'1 St

home with her two cats and her husband, Andy in Sandy.

Get “Live” News on
NAD & MDU

Ron Nelson, UAD Delegate, will be sending daily reports of the
NAD Conference and the Miss Deaf America Pageant to the UAD-
Announce Email. If you have not signed up yet, simply send an email to
Clay Crye at clay@uad.org with your email address and tell him that you
want to join the UAD-Announce. You will receive “live” news instantly if
you have an email address.

President’s Message
by Ron Nelson

WE NEED YOUR LETTERS/EMAILS/FAXES!

| received a phone call from Marilyn Call at
5:30 pm on Tuesday (June 25) about a Public
Education Appropriations Committee meeting on

Rt Wednesday morning at 9 a.m. at the State Capitol.
Due to the budget deficit in Utah, one of the proposals to save money
recommended consolidating the Utah State Office of Rehabilitation
(USOR) with the Department of Workforce Services (DWS). This is a
big NO! NO! NO! because the DWS has a very poor track record of
meeting our needs. The Deaf Center would very likely be turned into a
job service center for all people. In other words, it would not be a Deaf
Center anymore. Blaine Peterson, USOR's Executive Director, spoke
against the consolidation and did an excellent job. | attended the
committee meeting but time ran out before | was able to say anything.
Due to the UAD-Announce Email and a popular open-captioned movie,
the word was spread and about 20 deaf people attended the committee
meeting. THANK YOU FOR COMING AND SHOWING YOUR FACES!

It is vital that everyone lobby the members of the committee to
“LEAVE THE USOR AND DEAF CENTER ALONE!" We will have an
emergency board meeting on June 29 at the Deaf Center and then a
public meeting afterwards to assist the public to write letters / emails /
faxes to the legislative committee to lobby against the consolidation
recommendation. People on the UAD-Announce email service have
been kept up to date on the news and meetings. If you have not joined
the UAD-Announce email service, do it now! Simply send your email
address and name to Clay Crye at clay@crye.net and ask him to put
you on the UAD-Announce. Please find more information at
www.uad.org/lobby.htm with instructions on how to contact the
Legislative committee members.

The UCCDHH is the ONLY place in Utah that is designed to meet
the unique needs of a unique segment of Utah's population, the Deaf
and Hard-of-Hearing. Based on the United States Census 2000 issued
April 2001, the population in Utah is 2.2 million and approximately 10%
of the population are Deaf and Hard-of-Hearing. This represents a
significant portion that cannot be ignored or their needs put aside. If we
will make our concerns known by lobbying, they will listen to us. It is up
to you. Each letter/email/fax makes a difference! It is a difficult
communication problem.

Rob Kerr and | will be at the NAD Conference as UAD Delegates
when you read this. | was asked to serve on the Steering Committee
and the Resolutions Committee. We will give a report at the UAD
General Meeting on September 21, 2002. Please jot this date down.
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Wedding Bells

W June 8, 2002 - Matthew
Lauritzen married Amber Bailey in the Salt
Lake Temple and held a reception that

| night in North Ogden. Matthew is the son

| of Keith and Dixie Lauritzen.

Obituaries

(Full information may be found at
www.uad.org/bulletin/obituary.htm)

EE:I June 18, 2002 - Angela

Mortensen, 36, passed away after a battle
with cancer. In addition to her four sons
and two siblings, she is survived by her
parents, Steven and Bonnie Christensen of
Cedar City, formerly of West Valley City.

Jottings

[
| Linda Berness
| (801) 955-6669 Fax (also TTY)

Keith Bowers

3124 S. Wheeling Way #203
Aurora, CO 80014-3636
(303) 671-6020 TFY
(303) 671-6015 Fax
Email: keja.b@juno.com

Heather Cornell
No longer at address/phone number
listed in Utah TTY Directory

Julio/Minnie Mae Wilding-Diaz
Email: minniemae@)jeanmassieu.org
(as of July 1, 2002)

Ted/Traci Edelen

1205 N. Leeview Dr.
Olathe, KS 66061-5023
(913) 829-5615 TTY

Email: edelenzion@aol.com

2

Scott/Rachel (Wheeler) Johnson
5748 W. Sierra Dr.

Mountain Green, UT 84050-9761
(801) 876-3119 TTY

Email: rwgig@yahoo.com

Jeremy Jones

4351 S. Marvinwood Dr.
Taylorsville, UT 84119-5374
(801) 840-8966 TTY

(801) 566-1527 Fax

Indira Mohabir

4322 W. Annapolis Dr.

West Valley City, UT 84120-6006
(801) 982-9771 TTY

Email: sisterlion@hotmail.com

Billy/Heather Kendrick
8953 Fort Hunt Road
Alexandria, VA 22308
(703) 360-0445 TTY

Fred/Marjorie Monson
(801) 221-2527 TTY

Sylina Nelson

Melanie Hammond

PO Box 702051

West Valley City, UT 84170-2051
(801) 908-6958 TTY

Email: wildxena39@aol.com

Jeff/Suzette Pollock

(delete jpol672516@aol.com)
Email: pollock@uofu.net (Jeff)
Email: suzette@uofu.net (Suzette)

Paul/Jan Williams-Poynor
Northern California

(707) 262-1975 TTY
Email: pj6family@aol.com

E. J. Royce

985 S. 600 W.

Provo, UT 84601-5952

(801) 374-2856 TTY

Email: ejroyce@wyndtell.com

| Society Page

Tracking Our
People

Billy and Heather Kendrick,
along with daughters Samantha and
Emma, moved in May to Alexandra,
Virginia from New York City. Billy is
now Director of Marketing for Visual
Language Interpreters in Alexandria.

Annette Miner is moving to San
Diego, CA to pursue her PhD, and
Marla Broetz is moving to Fulton, MO
to teach at William Woods
University. Both were SLCC
employees, and were honored at a
farewell party at the Redwood
campus as the semester drew to a
close.

Paul and Jan Williams-Poynor
have moved to Northern California
and iove it. They live in a huge
house, with one acre and two sheds,
four blocks from a lake. Paul is a
certified deaf interpreter. Karlee is in |
6th grade at CSD at Fremont, while
Leeza and Marilee are in a local
hearing schoal, riding the big yellow
bus and taking classes with an
interpreter, a new experience for
them. Noralee is a year away from
starting kindergarten. Although the
whole family is doing well, Jan
admits she misses Utah and her dad
very much.

Emily Broadbent at Gallaudet
reports “During the first few weeks of
summer, it was literally “dead” here.
With the Deaf Way Il event
approaching, people from all over
the world have arrived and are filling
the dorm rooms across campus.
Gally has become alive again! It
appears that Deaf Way Il will have a
huge turnout. As | write this, over
7400 people have registered for the
conference. The first Deaf Way
occurred in July 1989. After Deaf
Way II, | will spend the remainder of
the summer in Utah before fall
semester begins.
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UAD Adopts NAD Position on
Cochlear Implants

At its June meeting, the board of directors moved to
adopt the NAD position paper outlining its stand on
cochlear implants. Basically, the position paper
recognizes diversity within the deaf community and within
the deaf experience. To quote a part of this paper,
"diversity requires mutual respect for individual and/or
group differences and choices."

For those wishing to read the entire position paper, it
can be found at www.uad.org/ci.html.

UAD Board Meeting
Highlights
April 13, 2002

*Authorized expenses for Pete Green to attend the
Southern Utah Community Center for the Deaf and Hard
of Hearing open house in St. George.

“Identified eight motions passed since the June 2001

| conference, which need to be followed up on.

*Appointed Clay Crye as liaison to work with Eli
McCowan of UCCDHH to write Partners in Policy Making
materials for deaf people.

*Donated $500 to National Volleyball 2002; in
exchange, UAD will have a full page advertisement in
their program book and the UAD logo displayed on a
banner.

May 11, 2002

*Authorized the purchase of a quarter page
advertisement in the Miss Deaf America Pageant
program book.

*Accepted Wayne Stoltz's resignation as board
member.

*Authorized the payment of $1,625 for registration
fees and hotel lodging for Miss Deaf Utah, chaperone and
state director. This is a loan against the MDUP fund, to
be repaid by December 31, 2002.

*Allowed UACD to affiliate with the UAD, for a fee of
$25.00; the affiliation will expire August 31, 2002.

June 8, 2002

*Administered the oath of office to new directors - Eli
McCowan, Boyd Collins, April Trocki and Max Hardy.

*By consensus of the board, the 11th board member
will be appointed during the September board meeting.

*Agreed to extend the affiliation with UAD by Utah
Athletic Club of the Deaf to May 31, 2003.

*Adopted the NAD position paper on cochlear
implants.

Note: UAD members may request a copy of the full text
of the minutes from the secretary, Val Kinney.

Miss Deaf Utah’s
Dry Run for MDAP

The public had an opportunity to
see Miss Deaf Utah’s skills when she
went through a dry run for the Miss
Deaf America Pageant on June 8 at
the Deaf Center. She began with a
private interview with the UAD Board.
She proceeded to the stage where she
wore two evening gowns (purple gown
was voted best), performed her talent
and did an onstage interview. The
public shared their feedback with
4 Rebecca Ann Davenport and her
% chaperone, Camille Call. The Dry Run
was emceed by Kristi Mortensen, her
% coach.

JMS Ends Another Great
Year!

June 7 was the last day for the students, and we
had a big Field Day at the Riverton City Park. First, we
had a soccer game with an Orange team and a Gray
team. The Gray team won 4-0! Gary Leavitt came and
told us some stories in mime; they were so funny! We
then learned how to juggle balls (with Don Wilding), and
had our faces painted. Lunch was hot dogs and chips.
Then we had a HUGE water fight! Everyone got wet! It
was a great way to end the year. Thanks to the teachers,
staff, and volunteers who helped 2001-2002 to be
another banner year at JMS.

Next fall we will see several new changes to
JMS. First, we have hired a full-time administrator/chief
operating officer. Petra Rose will be returning from
Riverside to work for us. Her first day of work will be
mid-July, and she will be responsible for operating the
school and other duties like public relations, fund raising,
and recruitment. We welcome Petra and Ricky Rose
back to Utah!

Second, we will be moving to a new building! We
are leasing a few rooms in the Riverton Community
Center at about 12750 South Redwood Road. It is very
close to the Riverton City Library. The community center
used to be an old elementary school, so the rooms we
will use are already designed to be classrooms. We are
very excited about the move and looking forward to the
much bigger rooms!

Third, we will be expanding to include the sixth
grade. Every year we grow one grade, and now we will
have four classes: (1) preschool through kindergarten, (2)
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first/second grade, (3) third/fourth grade, and (4) fifth/sixth
grade. Liz Griffen is leaving us, and Leanna Turman has
been assigned to teach the preschool through
kindergarten classroom. Heather Tucker will teach the first
grade, and Trish Vierra the third grade. We are now
looking for a teacher to teach the fifth/sixth grade
classroom.

THINGS TO LOOK FORWARD TO: We will be
having a fundraiser and open house on Friday, August 23,
2002. You are all invited to come, bring your friends and
families with deaf children. Details will be posted in the
August UAD Bulletin.

20 Years Ago...

July 1982 - A recent survey of TeleCaption decoder
owners showed that 38% currently subscribe to cable
services. A whopping 85% of viewers not now subscribing
indicate that they would subscribe if closed-captioned
programming were available. Captioning holds two
advantages for cable franchises: it's a community service
and it builds the audience!

(Editor's note: At that time, only ABC, NBC and PBS
provided closed captioning — and not very many primetime
hours, either. We've come a looooooong way since!)

Open-Captioned Movies

T — | -

Coming Event

UAD Honors Night

August 24, 2002
UCCDHH

Final Details 1n next
1ssue

— tournament successful.

Salt Lake City
July 16-17, “The Bourne Identity” at Ritz
Provo
July 23-24, “The Bourne Identity” at Wynnsong
Locations
Century 16 at 125 East 3300 South (Salt Lake City)
Carmike Ritz (inside Hollywood) (West Valley City)
Carmike Wynnsong (Provo)
Cinemark 16 (Provo)

USD Graduates 14 Students

Fourteen deaf students were honored at the
commencement ceremony on May 29th at the Utah
Schools for the Deaf and the Blind in Ogden:

USD: David Anderson Katie Slater
Donnette Okelberry

Cottonwood High School: Benjamin Davis
Violet Rubio Sharon VanOver
Brittany Watterson Anthony Winters

Logan High School: Ronald Garcia

Ben Lomond High School:

Alecia Griffin Carlos Rodriquez
Mountain View High School:
Chad Olsen Aimee Walker
San Juan High School: Kefrin Cly
MDU’s Report
by Rebecca Ann Davenport

Is it July already? The time has definitely gone by
- quickly! As you read this, | will be in Washmgton D.C. for
. the Miss Deaf America .
3
a Pageant. So many people
% have supported me while | was
?; preparing for the Miss Deaf
+ America Pageant. If | didn’t
* have those kind people who
|| are supporting me, | would
- have felt lost, and | would be
- really frustrated. This Deaf
', community gave me an i
* opportunity to open up to them &
- and taught me many things in |
: the Deaf Community. | hope
! that when | return back from
- Washington D.C., there will be
. more appearances.

Last month, there was a national volleyball
tournament in Salt Lake City. There was a good
- committee and a chairperson who worked so hard to
make this event work out smoothly. They made this

People from different states
. came to this event and complimented on how successful
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this event was. | helped present the awards Saturday
night.

On June 8, 2002, | did a MDUP Dry Run to help me
prepare for the Miss Deaf America Pageant. It included
the private interview, my platform on Deaf Mentoring, my
talent “You Are Special' that applies to the deaf
community, and got votes on which evening gown | should
use for the pageant. One dress is white and the other is
light purple. Most of them voted on the light purple evening
gown.

On June 15, 2002 | felt honored when some people
showed up for the Good Luck party we had on that day. |
feel that the Deaf community is supporting me to
represent Utah at the Miss Deaf Utah Pageant.

National Briefs

*Justin Dart Jr, considered the father of Americans
with Disabilities Act (ADA), passed away June 22, 2002

GSACD’s Annual Golf

Tournament

by Wayne Stoltz, GSACD President

On June 1, 2002, 11 players competed at the
Riverside Golf Course in the Golden Spike Athletic Club of
the Deaf’s annual golf tournament. 1st place went to
Robert Walker, 2nd place to Ron Heinrich and 3rd place to
Fred Bass. The award for putting the lowest 15 went to
Troy Ercanbrack, the awards for closest to the hole went
to Robert Walker for hole #3, Robert Walker for hole #8,
Smiley Briseno for hole #12 and Fred Bass for hole #18.
The award for the longest drive went to Jerry Deu at hole
#17. Ron Heinrich was the chairman of the tournament
and received compliments for his work.

My Unforgettable Experience
with 2001-2002 Partners in-
Policy-Making Training

by Eli McCowan

| learned about the Partners in Policy Making Training |

from a brochure given to me by a member of the Youth
and Family Program (YFP). The quotation, “Partners in
Policymaking being an innovative leadership training
programs for parents of young children with disabilities
and for adults with disabilities” got my attention. | thought
that | would get more benefits from this type of training
that provided much more “inside” leadership than the
government courses in high school and college, so |

applied for it. (Have you heard of the common remark, “It K

-

T his space available

I:or only
$5 per month
(T hat's on|5 $30 for six months!!)

F{.)r DcaF Organizations and C_Iu[‘)s
Contact

K risti Mortensen

TTY

uadbulletin@aol.com

1-801-582-6788

is never too late to learn”?)

What is Partners in Policy-Making Training
(PPM)?

It is hosted by the Governor's Council for People with
Disabilities. The mission of this state-of-the-art training is
advocacy for public policy that affects all people with
disabilities in the state of Utah. The PPM is designed to
educate and empower its participants to achieve policy
change at the local, state, and
federal levels. The curriculum
contained a huge amount of
information about advocacy.
From leaders in the field, we
learned histories, philosophies,
s and concrete strategies for
creating systemic change in
disability areas.

From September 2001 to
May 2002, | attended the
positively overwhelming training
for two days a month except
during the holidays and
1 Olympics. (They were made up |
i twice in March.) | learned that |
.| was the first Deaf participant in ‘
this state-wide program
(GCPD). Interpreters were |

S J
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provided at every training session. At the graduation last
month, we had a bittersweet graduation ~ it had been a
long haul but our confidence had grown! Allison, the new
Executive Director of GCPD, replied that there would be a
short-version advanced training from time to time every
year. What a perfect gathering to share our ‘hand-on’
experiences of advocacy at our reunions!

What is coming this fall?

The Leadership Academy for the Deaf and Hard of
Hearing (in our own Deaf-friendly version) will be ready for
those interested in advocacy in September. It would be a
big plus for those who need more confidence at any level
of leadership for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing
communities of Utah. The main motivational speaker,
from the Deaf President Now Team, will inaugurate the
program. (There will be a one-day orientation in August to
prepare for the year of mind-powering experiences.) | will
be behind the scene conducting the training with support
from Vicky Clayson, the coordinator of PPM. Boarding
and meals will be taken care of. The Utah Association for
the Deaf and Utah Community Center of the Deaf and
Hard of Hearing are the co-hosts of the Leadership
Academy Training.

The Deaf and Hard of Hearing Community of Utah
Wants and Needs YOU!

Please feel free to email me at emccowan@utah.gov
or call me at 801-263-4896 TTY to get more information
about how to achieve the enriching learning journey of the
Leadership Academy.

USD Teachers Retiring

Utah School for the Deaf honored two retiring
teachers at a late afternoon reception held on June 19 at
the Ogden Campus.

Barbara Bass and Bert Chaston taught for a
combined 64 years in the USDB system, Barbara for 29
and Bert for 35. They were also recognized at the USDB
Institutional Council meeting and each presented with a
plaque commemorating their service to the children they
taught. They also received a gift certificate, Barbara to
Pier One and Bert to Home Depot.

Barbara, along with her husband Fred, is moving to
Surprise, Arizona where they have bought a new home.
Barbara is looking forward to participating in the senior
citizen activities in the Phoenix area.

Bert is a handyman, and eager to work on his
projects and spend more time with his family.

New USDB Specialist
Appointed

Judi Nielsen, director of the Parent Infant Program,

has announced the appointment of Terrance Cantrell as
the new Deaf Mentor Program Specialist at the Utah
Schools for the Deaf and the Blind. He replaces Barbara
Bass, who is retiring.

Terrance brings a broad array of experience in
various fields. Terrance has been a Deaf Mentor for the
past year and brings with him great ideas for the Deaf
Mentor Program.

Terrance is certified in Rehabilitation Counseling for
the Deaf, and is a former teacher/coach at the Oregon
School for the Deaf. Most recently, He has been working
at the Salt Lake Community College as a computer
specialist and adjunct professor, teaching a variety of
subjects. Terrance has worked in case management,
advocacy, human resource management and public
relations, and all areas of computer technology.

National Volleyball

Tournament a Success

by Stacy Nowak/Cami Wilding
The Utah Athletic Club of the Deaf hosted the !

Py, National Deaf |
o “ Volleyball tournament
\‘ \ on May 30, 31, and

June 1. The

| tournament had three
categories; men,

* women and coed.

. Both men’s and
women'’s tournaments
fielded 5 teams each,
while 8 teams turned
out for the coed
tournament.

All three categories

kicked off in round
’ robin format, and took

two full days of continuous play. At the end of round robin
play, all coed teams had at least four wins each, proving
that competition was indeed fierce. After a hotly debated
rematch between the two Utah teams, Trampling Moose
and Target, Trampling Moose took first seed in the
playoffs. In other coed action, HelpUs, a “blender” team of
veterans and last-minute replacements, advanced to the
semifinals against Trampling Moose. The game turned out
to be the most exciting game of the coed tournament, with

HelpUs rallying from a 11-4 deficit in the third game to win

15-12 and advance to the championship game against

linois. llinois, led by Jerry Clark, was simply too good for

the worn-out HelpUs team, defeating them in two games,

25-22 and 25-14.

In women'’s play, the Strange Unknowns, a mix of
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current and former Gallaudet students and players,
breezed through round robin play with an 8-0 record.
Close behind were the Utah Ravens, a close-knit team of
veteran players, who ended round-robin play with a 6-2
record. The two teams met in the first round of the
playoffs, and Utah, determined and energetic, took the
win, sending the Strange Unknowns into the losing
bracket. The Strange Unknowns then worked their way
back into the championship game. The Utah Ravens
never gave up, but the Strange Unknowns had chemistry,
and it carried them to the championship. One of the Utah
Ravens commented about the Strange Unknowns--“They
were good, just really good. They never stopped laughing
either. They were positive through the whole tournament.”

In men’s play, the Wisconsin men finished round-
robin play with a 7-1 record, giving them the 1st seed in
the playoffs. The lllinois Thunder took the 2nd seed, and
living up to their billing, rode all the way into the
championship. The two teams faced off in a game of
finesse and power. They split the first two games, and
gave the fans something to cheer about in the third game,
with lead changes every few points. Wisconsin then
pushed ahead for the win, a well-deserved one.

The tournament ended in style, at an awards

Jean Massieu School
Open House
and

Fundraiser
Friday, August 23, 2002

Details to follow 1n
August UAD Bulletin
Mark Your Calendars!

Visit our new rooms, eat
spaghetti, and socialize!

Local News/Articles

ceremony at the "E” Center, the site of the Olympic ice
hockey games. Players and fans were treated to amazing
views of the whole city at sunset. With appetizers and
drinks flowing, the players had the opportunity to socialize
and relax. The entertainment was hilarious, and the
awards were classy -- engraved wooden clocks. At
midnight, the doors closed on the 2002 National Volleyball
Tournament, and players went to bed, dreaming of white
balls and the next national tournament.

The NV2002 Director would like to thank all the
committee members and volunteers for all their hard work.
Students from various ASL programs and the Interpreter
Training Program participated by donating a lot of their
time. Hopefully their experience at the tournament helped
them become more fluent in ASL, which will eventually
provide the Deaf community with excellent interpreting
quality. Sponsors, players, coaches, fans, and advisors
are all appreciated as well. Without them, there would not
be a fun and enriching tournament to remember. The
NV2002 committee would also like to express their
deepest gratitude to the Utah Association of the Deaf for
their strong support, both financially and mentally. Thanks
for a memorable tournament!

For more details of the tournament, visit our website
at www.2002natldeafvb.com.

Email Addresses Changed

All email addresses that ended in @usor.state.ut.us
have been changed to @utah.gov. This includes
UCCDHH and Utah Rehabilitation. Please change the
email addresses in your address book.

Teacher Wins
Prestigious Award

Sharon M. Kerikas, a teacher at the Mill Creek
Elementary (Salt Lake County), was one of 20 individuals
awarded the 2002 Huntsman Award for Excellence in
Education.

The honorees were selected by a panel of education
and business leaders. Each received a check for $10,000
and a crystal obelisk

Sharon has taught for 36 years. One year, she had
an entire class learn sign language as a way to include a
deaf student with autistic behaviors in class activities. The
deaf student progressed immeasurably, and the class
learned a second language and a lesson in accepting
those who are different.

She is a graduate of the Mentor Academy and works
with educators throughout Utah and Nevada.

(SL Tribune)




Golden Hand Award
2002

Here's your chance to nominate an outstanding individual for the Golden Hand Award!
This award has been awarded to a dozen individuals or organizations benefiting deaf
people since its inception in 1979.

On the reverse of this page is a nomination form. The rules are:

1. Any individual or organization that has made a substantial contribution to the
betterment of the Utah deaf community may be nominated.

2. Individuals must not have received pay for the volunteer work.
Organizations must not have paid individuals to do volunteer work.

3. Programs under the auspices of an agency with a paid staff may be

nominated, but the extent of salaried activities must be clearly indicated on
the nomination statement.

Volunteer activities must have been performed within the state of Utah.
Screening committee members may not submit nominations.

Individuals and groups may submit as many separate nominations as
desired.

L

All nominations must be in the hands of the Golden Hand Award
chairman, Kenneth Kinner, by July 15, 2002 to be considered.

Past Golden Hand Awards winners are:

1979 W. David Mortensen
Robert G. Sanderson
1981 Valerie G. Platt (Kinney)
1983 St. Mary Magdalene Club for the Deaf
1985 Lloyd M. Perkins
1987 Celia May Baldwin
1989 Beth Ann Campbell
1991 Peter M. Green
1993 Rodney W. Walker
1995 Lucy M. Greenwood
1997 Robert J. Welsh
1999 Minnie Mae Wilding Diaz, Jeff J. Allen and UDEAL

The Golden Hand Award will be presented at Honors Night on
August 24, 2002, at the Utah Community Center for the Deaf and
Hard of Hearing.

Mark your calendar and make plans to attend this prestigious
event!



GOLDEN HAND AWARD

DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES: July 15, 2002
PLEASE WRITE CLEARLY

I hereby nominate

for the Golden Hand Award

Signature of nominator

Address of nominator

City, State and Zip Code

Date of signature

1. Write about the service activity and the contribution to the deaf
community the person or organization gave.

2. Were there any problems that the person or organization had in doing
the activity or contribution?

3. Why did you pick this person or organization for this nomination?

(if you need more space to write, use another sheet of paper)

Mail this nomination to Kenneth L. Kinner, Chairman
GOLDEN HAND AWARD

5156 S. 1250 W.
Ogden, UT 84405



Serving the Utah Community

L{glgz_ng the Silence ;

r Signing Resources "bridges the silence” between Deaf individuals
\ and the community.
« Certified Interpreting
;; + Signing in the Workplace Workshops
+ Consulting
SIGNING + Professional Interpreting Development
RESOURCES » Community Initiatives

| « Signing with Children Workshops

toll free l + Sign Language Classes

scheduling

866.632.5158 There are 3.341 Deaf and 196,481 Hard of Hearing individuals in

‘ | Utah', who have family, friends and jobs. Isn't it time to bridge
clfice & Lty

801.492.6938 the silence?

I Based an nationally sstimated percentages and thy
" 2000 Issued Apnd 300

Jaited States Cermus

www.signingr.com 866.632.5158 toll free scheduling service@signingr.com




elay service is more than technology.

R It's what makes it possible for you to reach out to friends,
family, colleagues, customers, businesses and service providers—
without giving it a second thought.

Because communication is an important aspect of everyday life,
the successful completion of your relay call is important to Sprint.
Whether you're chatting with a [riend or closing an important business
deal, you can look to Sprint Relay® for the quality of service that

makes communication effortless—and enriching,
TOLL FREE NUMBERS
1-800-346-4128
1-888-735-59006 (vice)
1-888-735-5907 nsen
1-888-346-5822 specchio speech
1-888-340-3162 spanish senices (11/Voice)
1-900-230-2930 (1rv) 900 services

Customer is fully responsible for billing

1 “800'676"3777 (TTY/Voice/ASCII)

Sprint Relay Customer Service

1-800-855-4000 (v,

Sprint TTY Operator Service 0peraror surcharges may apply.

‘Flease note that 8071-298-9484 is no longer in service.

QUALITY OF SERVICE MEANS QUALITY OF LIFE.

RELAY

[he pomnt of contact U TA

For mformation on relay through public payphones contact Sprint Relay Customer Service




UAD Friendship Day
Saturday, July 27, 1999

in the
Oak Terrace

Lagson

All Rides Open at 10:00 am

For Tickets and Information:

UAD Bookstore at UCCD
5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville
Val Kinney
1456 South 1650 East, Ogden
Clay Crye
476 East 300 South, Lehi
Dennis Anderson

Logan
Ages 4-64 MDUP Committee
Regular All Day Passport Concession Host, 11:00 am
$29.95 + TAX Hamburgers with Trimmings, Hot Dogs,
Your Price Chips, Pops, Water, Cookies

$23.50 + TAX RAFFLE TICKETS ON SALE!



Fourth Utah Deaf Alumni Reunion

(Including Deaf Mainstream & Extension)

July 25, Thurs.& 26, Friday

U.C.C.D.

5709 South 1500 West
Salt Lake City, Utah 84123-5216

Social, Activities, Picnic & Banquet

***Please Show or Send this flyer to Your Classmates & Friends***

Everyone, Non-Alumni and All are welcome

Wed.. July 24 - Days of 24th Parade Fri., July 26 - Alumni Reunion Day
2.00 a.n. 10 5.60 p.n. -Regisration ai U.C.C.D
Thurs., July 25 - Alumni Reunion Day 9:00 a.m. to Noon - Get Aquainted
200 a.m. to 7.00 p.an. - Registration at U.C.C.D. Noon to 1.30 p.an. - Lunch { Your Owij
9:00 a.m. to Noon - Get Acquainted 1130 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. - Social and Activity
Noon to 1.36 p.ai. - Lundi {Your Owij 7.00 pun. o 8.30 p.n. - Buffet
1:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. - Social 8:30 p.m. to Midnight - Hall of Fame & Dance
6.00 p.mi. to Dusk - Pioiue & Activity Night Sat., July 27 - Friendship Day At Lagoon - All Day

(Bning your own Favorite Picnic Food Basket & Blanket)

Regristration
Name
Address
City State Zip Code
Phone TTY _VOICE BOTH FAX E-MAIL

__Registration: $2.00 Each
___Buffet: §15.00 Each - Deadline By Iuly 20th.

Pay to Utah Alumni Reunion
C/O Rosalyn Losee
192 E. 700 N.
Centerville. Utah 84014



July 2002

UAD Bulletin 15

For Change of Address OR
Subscription Renewal

N

ame

Street Address/ P.O. Box / Apt.#

C

ity, State,

Area Zip Code + last four digits

Ty

Fax

E-mail

(The phone information will be forwarded to
Val Kinney)

O
O

for UAD Bulletin address list only
for TTY directory

Please check one box that describes you:

O Deaf O Interpreter

O Hard of Hearing O ASL Student

O Hearing O Agency/Organization
O Parents of Deaf child(ren) O  Other

UAD Member Subscription - $15/year
Non-UAD Member Subscription - $25/year
UAD Membership Dues is $15/year

Send BOTH your old and new addresses to
Cut out this half page and send it to:
Pete Green, UAD Treasurer
5709 South 1500 West
Salt Lake City, Utah 84123-5217
TTY: (801) 288-2159
E-mail: uadbookstore@sisna.com

» No long distance calls will be returned.

« Remember, if you are a Bulletin subscriber
and you don’t send your change of address,
you don’t get the UAD Bulletin. Post Office
will NOT forward bulk mail.

INFORMATION

Ideas, criticisms, and questions are welcome.

Letters to the editor must be signed. Send all
news, reports, and advertisements to Editor, The
Editor reserves the right to refuse any news or ads at
any time.

Letters are limited to 250 words, and articles are
limited to 450 words.

The DEADLINE for news, articles, ads, and letters
is the 16th of each month.

The UAD Bulletin does not necessarily endorse
any information on articles, columns, letters, and ads
found in this publication. They are for your information
only.

Utah TTY Directory
2002-2003

Want a copy of the 2002-2003 TTY Directory
mailed to you?

Send $4.00 to:

Peter M. Green
UAD Treasurer
2044 East 7000 South
Salt Lake City, UT 84121-3134

Advertising Rates

All advertisements must be ready-made, clean black-and
white-copy for reproduction, and be paid for in advance.
Make checks payable to the UAD.
Organizational & Personal Ads Space Rates:

Full page, $35.00 first issue. $25.00 per issue
thereafter of the same ad.

Half page, $27.00 first issue. $15.00 each issue
thereafter of the same ad.

Quarter page, $15.00.

Business card size, $10.00
Classified Ads:
Minimum, per issue: $4.00, 3 lines; additional lines, $1.00
each. (Boxed ads)**
Legal Ads:
Minimum, per issue: $25.00, ten (10) lines. Additional lines
$1.00 each. (Boxed ads)**
Business & Industry Commercial rates:
Full page, $50.00 first issue; multiple runs of same ad,
$40.00 each
Inserts (pre-printed): 2-pages, $75.00 each issue; 4-pages,
$125.00 each issue.

**Boxed ads vary in size; editor will decide extra cost,
depending on negotiations with the advertiser. Contact
the Editor if you have particular advertising in mind.
Negotiations are welcome.
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Utah Association for the Deaf Splh r
1115 Sunnyside Avenue o e

SLC, Utah 84102-3725

For Address /[Name Changes:

Please fill out whole form on BACK of
this page, cut out half page, mail it to
Pete Green, UAD Treasurer. Thank you.

Post Office will NOT forward bulk mail.

BAA04XE0 AR

18

Change Service Requested

EXP DATE: 6/20/2003
KINNEY, VALERIE
1456 S 1650 E

OGDEN, UT 84404-6088

”IIll!llll!llllHIiIi!H]I”iI”IHIill!ill]iIltl\l”lliill”

United Organizations of the Deaf (UOD)

Calendar of Events for July

For further information, contact Valerie Kinney, UOD Calendar Keeper, at TTY 625-0161 or Email: kinneyv@vii.com

2002

Day Date Organization Event Location Time
TBA July YFP Northern Kids' Day Camp TBA TBA
Wednesdays July YFP Family Tours TBA
Wednesdays July DSU Cards UCCDHH 9:00 AM
Wednesdays July UACD Sport/Social Night Murray Park 6:00 PM
Thursday 7/4/2002 INDEPENDENCE DAY
Thursday 7/3/2002 Ogden Frats Meeting Chuck-a-Rama 3:30 PM
Friday 7/4/2002 SUCDHH TBA St. George T BA
Fri-Sat 07/5-6/2002 | BBCD - Seniors Camp Mantua TBA
Friday 7/12/2002 SLC Frats Meeting UCCDHH 9:30 AM
Fri-Sun 07/19-21/2002 GSACD Annual Camp Crystal Springs TBA
Wednesday 7/24/2002 PIONEER DAY
Thu-Fri 07/25-26/2002 | USD Alumni Reunion UCCDHH TBA
Thu-Sat 07/25-27/2002 NWAAD  Men's & Women's Softball Tournament Reno NV TBA
Saturday 7/27/2002 UAD Friendship Day at Lagoon Lagoon All day
Wednesday 7/31/2002 YFP Family Tour TBA TBA
Tuesday 7/30/2002 RUCC Quarterly Meeting UCCDHH TBA




